
 
 

 
 

 

February 27, 2020 
 
Lucas J. Habeeb 

Johnson & Krol, LLC 

311 South Wacker Dr. – Suite 1050 

Chicago, IL 60606 

 

VIA EMAIL – habeeb@johnsonkrol.com 
 
 
Re:  FOIA Request Dated February 20, 2020 and received February 20, 2020 
 
Subject:  Request for the following documents: 

1. Copies of all certified payroll of Hacienda Landscaping, Inc. submitted for work on the Fox Chase 
Elementary School project (hereinafter referred to as the “Project”); 

2. Copies of all contracts or agreements for work entered into with or by Hacienda Landscaping, Inc. for work 
on the Project; 

3. Copies of all payment applications submitted by Hacienda Landscaping, Inc. for work on the Project; 
4. Copies of all bonds provided pursuant to 30 ILCS 550/1 et seq. by a general contractor or subcontractor or 

any other person or entity to secure payment for labor performed on the Project. 
 
 
Dear Mr. Habeeb: 
 
This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit School District 308’s response to your February 20, 2020 request 
under the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above referenced information.   
The information responsive to your request may be found on our website at sd308.org.  This request was submitted 
previously under FOIA 19-31.  
 
To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive document will 
be posted online on the district’s website. To access it, go to www.sd308.org  and select Our District > Freedom of 
Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses, then select FOIA ID #20-10. 
 
Please be advised that to comply with your FOIA request, the district incurred an expense that comprised of the cost 
of labor and resources used to search for records responsive to your request 

 
Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you. 
 
 
 

Mary Anne Buckley 
 
Mary Anne Buckley  
Freedom of Information Officer 

http://www.sd308.org/

